
Canadian War Brides and “Operation Daddy”:

As WWII drew to a close and in the months following it, many Canadian soldiers married European women.  The brides were young and mostly British.  Some were pregnant or already had young children.  

The first marriage between a Canadian serviceman and a British woman happened just 43 days after the soldiers arrived.  It was January 1940.

As war weddings became more common, certain conditions were established.  Before allowing a soldier to marry, the army required that he ask an officer for permission and prove that he was debt-free.  As well, the military required that the woman be of “good moral character”.  Eventually, the solider was required to help pay for his new wife’s journey to Canada.

As wives waited to go to Canada, British “war bride clubs” started up.  In the clubs, women read books like The Canadian Cook Book for British Wives.

After the war, the Canadian government offered citizenship and passage to Canada for war brides and their children. This program was called “Operation Daddy”.  The women and children were all granted citizenship.

The journey from Europe to Canada was by ocean liner.  The boat was called the Queen Mary.  It carried 1000 people at a time, and featured foods that the women had not seen since before the war began, including butter and bananas.

All together, there were 44,000 war brides.  Today, it is estimated that one in every thirty Canadians is from a war bride family.

War Brides by Country:

Britain:
44,886

Holland:
1,886

Belgium:
649

France:
100

Italy:

26

Denmark:
7

Source:  www.canadianwarbrides.com and www.cbc.ca


